
Archivist’s Note            XTH12 

This project involved the archaeological monitoring of excavations at the Wick Sewer Access 
Chamber, Ham Sewer Access Chamber and the Pump Chamber located west of Wick Lane.  
These works are all described in the watching brief report. No finds or samples were 
recovered. 

One piece of additional archaeological monitoring was carried out on Crossrail-related 
utilities works in Bow Road adjacent to St Mary’s Church (TQ 3760 8292). A watching brief 
was maintained to ensure that no burials associated with the church were present.  The 
monitoring revealed only modern deposits and services. A few fragments of animal bone 
were recovered but no human remains were observed. The only records for this are a series of 
digital photographs and a plan showing the location of the works. 
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